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STUDENT SENATE FULL MEETING 

December 6th, 2016 (2016-2017) 

 

Presiding:   Maryam Sarhan 

 

Members present:  Victoria Dambroski ** 

   Brian Moore Jr. 

   Leighanna Ritter 

   Raniel Gernale 

   Chavonne Berry 

   Christina Fischer 

   Patton Solowey 

   Chris Dietrich 

   Nhi Tram 

   Ryan Greene 

   Matthew Mamounis 

Katie Coburn 

Maharshi Patel 

Stephanie Hanvey 

James Massaro 

Jahmir Ellis 

Viona Richardson 

Deon Davis 

Monica O’Kane 

Anna Toscano 

Thomas Lloyd 

Carly Bulgia 

Camillo Guilietti 

Jeremy Macwan 

Rawan Marouf 

Qudratullah Qadiri 

 

Members late:   

 

Members Absent:  

 

Agenda/Business: Stockton Student Senate met on December 6th, 2016 to vote on 

supplementals requested from multiple clubs, and to update the student body. 
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Approval of Minutes 

President Sarhan called the meeting to order at 4:34 pm and motioned to approve 

the minutes of November 15th, 2016: Which was seconded by Chair Richardson. 

     

     

    Motion Approved: 26-0-1* 

 

* Senators Abstained: President Sarhan 

** Senators Left Early 

*** Article VII, Sec. 2, Clause C - Class Excuse: Senators Left after 05:55pm 

**** There were 26 Senators present for this ‘Full Senate Meeting.’ 

***** There are now 27 Senators seated in Stockton Student Senate. 

****** New Student Senators were sworn in, and accepted the oath of office. 

 

President’s Report 

 

 President Sarhan first began by welcoming everyone back from the holiday break. 

She then presented the November award for Student Leader of the Month to Theresa 

McMathen. President Sarhan thanked Theresa for her tireless dedication to the university 

newspaper, where she serves as the editor. She acknowledged her editing skills and the 

quality of the newspaper that she puts out every week, stating that it is transparent and 

embodies what is occurring on campus. Theresa thanked the Student Senate and 

explained her love for the newspaper and her role. President Sarhan then announced the 

December award for Student Leader of the Month, its recipient being Zachary Olden. She 

thanked him for his dedication to the Student Senate and for his passionate, meticulous 

work. Zachary then acknowledged the hard work of the Student Senate and gave his 

thanks for their dedication and work.  

 

President Sarhan yielded the floor to Vice President Sarhan. 

 

Vice President’s Report 

 

 Vice President Dambroski began by announcing the award for Student 

Organization of the Month. The award was presented to Stockton’s Model United Nations. 

She commented on their dedicated, intelligence, and hard work, and explained that the 

organization received an award in Japan at the National United Nations Program, being 

named a distinguished delegation. She thanked them for their continuous global 

enganement and professionalism on our campus. The Model United Nations then stated 

their gratitude to the Student Senate for the award, and spoke on the importance of 

international diplomacy. One member voiced his opinion about funding for the Model 

United Nations and stated that he hopes that the organization will continue to receive funds 

because it is a valued organization. 

 

Vice President Dambroski concluded her report and yielded the floor back to President 

Sarhan. 
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President’s Report Continued  

 

President Sarhan thanked all the recipients and stated that the Student Senate also sees the 

value of the Model United Nations and that they will continue to have their voice heard 

and will continue to be funded. President Sarhan restated her congratulations and 

explained the reason that the Student Senate began the tradition of these awards this year. 

She stated her recognition of the importance of the contribution of our fellow classmates, 

and that without them the Student Senate would have no one to serve. President Sarhan 

then stated a few things that she will continue to work on as the semester ends.  

She explained that the second Campus Walk for the month of December with Dr. 

Kesselman will be held on Wednesday, December 14th from 11:30 to 12:45. Following 

the Walk, she and Dr. Kesselman will have their monthly meeting to discuss updates and 

other current workings of the University. President Sarhan then thanked all cosponsors of 

the Annual Student Faculty and Staff Dinner. She expressed her deep appreciation to the 

co-sponsors: Student Development, Senate, Campus Religious Council and Hillel. 

President Sarhan announced her congratulations to Dean Tom O’Donnell for being 

recognized as Staff of the Year and Dr. Tina Zappile for being awarded Faculty member 

of the Year. She then stated that the Diversity Committee’s Social Justice and Education 

Subcommittee met on November 17th to discuss ongoing efforts and to possibly create a 

Panel to discuss diversity and inclusiveness issues at Stockton in the wake of some things 

happening locally and nationally. President Sarhan then explained that the Student Senate 

also tabled at the Open House this past Sunday, December 4th, and she thanked all the 

Senators who volunteered in contributing to a special experience for prospective students.  

She then announced that the Graphics Department has created a draft of the joint 

project of the infographic in regards to hate crime and reporting. Once received it will be 

distributed throughout all available outlets on campus. The Student Senate is also proud to 

announce it will be working with the Dean of Student’s Office to bring 

http://www.dearworld.me/ (a global project where people share one meaningful message 

to family, friends, and strangers, written on your body) to Stockton on Tuesday January 

31st. President Sarhan explained that she met with Dr. Brian Tyrell, President of the Faculty 

Senate, to exchange updates in the workings of both Senates. She then announced that a 

second projector will be added to the TRLC for better accessibility. She thanked Dr. O’Neil 

for his contribution to this project. Lastly, President Sarhan reflected on the things that 

have been accomplished this semester, some of which being the establishment of a new 

motto that is to put students first, the organization of a 9/11 ceremony, the establishment 

of the awards of recognition, work on student workers’ rights issues, the facilitation of 

effective student representation on committees throughout campus, and the continued 

support of student Veterans. President Sarhan thanked the Student Senate for their 

contribution.  

 

President Sarhan concluded her report and yielded the floor back to Vice President 

Dambroski. 
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Vice President Report Continued 

 

 Vice President Dambroski began by thanking everyone for their continuous 

support. She stated that the Inter Club Council meeting will be hosted, this Thursday 

December the 8th at 4:30pm in the Board of Trustees room, and that light refreshments 

will be served after, along with positive conversation about future successes for next 

semester. Vice President Dambroski explained that she also met with Denise O’Neil to 

discuss the final update of the short-term “Borrow A Bike Initiative,”. She announced a 

special shout out to SASI for granting the Student Senate $10,000 to start up this 

program. Bike racks will be posted in front of the Campus Center, North Lot, Lot 8 and 

the TRLC, and students must sign out a key fob that unlocks the specific numbered lock 

and bike. Students may sign these out at A100, 82-4, and the info desk. Vice President 

Dambroski stated that this program will be ready to gear up by January 16. She then 

encouraged everyone to sign up for the MLK Day of Service, at which the Student Senate 

will be hosting a Mentor Program, hopefully with the students from Atlantic City High 

School.  

 

Vice President Dambroski then reminded everyone of the tutoring center in J102, and the 

Wellness Counseling Center in J204. She expressed her excitement for next semester.  

 

Finance  

 

Vice President Dambroski yielded the floor to Chairman Solowey for the Finance 

Committee report. 

 

Chair Solowey reported that the committee has begun the process of bi-annual reviews and 

that each committee member was assigned a club to review. He then thanked his committee 

for their hard work and dedication this semester. There are 3 supplemental requests to the 

Finance Committee that will be voted upon today.  

 

Chair Solowey reported that the supplemental fund is currently valued at $43,850.00. The 

supplemental fund will be valued at $33,522.00 if all supplemental are approved at the 

amount recommended by the Finance Committee.  

 

Chair Solowey reported and moved the following supplemental requests on the Senate 

Floor: 

 

Stockton University Active Minds request for $2,225.00, for Disordered Eating 

Awareness and Prevention Month. 

 

There is a motion on the floor to approve the supplemental request by Stockton 

University Active Minds in the amount of $2,225.00. The request is for Disordered 

Eating Awareness and Prevention Month. 
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The head of recruitment for Active Minds, Kathleen, said that they changed Disordered 

Eating Awareness and Prevention Week into a monthlong event this year. They will have 

various speakers, and a mental health crusade journey for twenty-five students. The change 

was made from a weekly event to a monthly one to spread out the events, and to make them 

more accessible to all students. 

 

 

Senator Second: Chair Richardson 

Motion Passed: 24-0-2 

 

There is a motion on the floor to amend the supplemental request by Stockton 

Psychology Club in the amount of $2,524.00. The request is for attending the forensic 

psychology conference in San Diego. 

 

President of the Psychology Club, Jocelyn, and Vice President of the club, Amanda, and a 

club member, Morgan, who would all be attending the conference along with one other 

member spoke about the event. They said that this is the first time that Psychology Club is 

taking on such a large endeavor. Active members that expressed interest were enabled to 

attend, and they have organizing a panel and presentations to speak about their experiences 

upon return. The conference begins on Wednesday, April 5th and concluded on Sunday, 

April 9th. 

 

Senator Second: Senator Ritter  

Motion Passed: 25-0-1 

 

There is a motion on the floor to amend the supplemental request by S.T.A.N.D. in 

the amount of $3,160.00. The request is for their Genocide Awareness Month. 

 

Allison Hesser, the representative from S.T.A.N.D., said that this event will take place in 

the month of April, and it will be one of the first events of this type at Stockton. They have 

planned a lecture from Carl Wilkens, a presentation by Dr. Mary Johnson, and a 

symposium for the sharing of research. They are proud of their community outreach and 

their incorporation of prospective high school students. S.T.A.N.D. is also exploring 

funding from the Genocide Studies Program. 

 

Senator Second: Chairman Moore Jr. 

Motion Passed: 25-0-1 

 

 

Chair Solowey concluded his report and yielded the floor back to President Sarhan. 
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Academic Affairs 

  

President Sarhan yielded the floor to Chairman Moore Jr. for the Academic Affairs 

report.  

Chair Moore began by explaining that Senator Berry has been in contact with 

several Stockton University library representatives over the past month and has taken a 

position as a Student Senate representative on the Student Advisory Board for the library 

to discuss potential projects. He explained that a leisure reading survey was sent out to the 

student body to determine the need for leisure reading materials and preferences.  

Chair Moore then explained that Senator Ritter has met with Jason Babbin, 

Assistant Director of Students’ Rights and Responsibilities to discuss the possibility of a 

ropes course on campus. They are determining the main goals of the course and are working 

to incorporate more detail and possible community engagement. 

 

Chair Moore Jr. concluded his report and yielded his time back to President Sarhan. 

 

Government Affairs 

  

President Sarhan yielded the floor to Chairwomen Hanvey for the Government 

Affairs report. 

 

Chair Hanvey first spoke about their dedication to ribbon-making in support of World 

AIDS Day, an event at which they tabled. Senator Massaro is finishing up the Student 

Senate Video with SSTV which should be out at the beginning of the Spring Semester and 

will provide students with comprehensive information about the Student Senate. Chair 

Hanvey then explained that their event called Pizza and Politics will continue next 

semester, and will hopefully perpetuate open discussion about the political state of the 

country. 

 

Chair Hanvey concluded her report and yielded her time back to President Sarhan. 

 

Public Relations 
 

President Sarhan yielded the floor to Chairwoman Richardson for the Public 

Relations report. 

  

Chair Richardson first thanked everyone for coming to the meeting. Chair 

Richardson reported that the Public Relations is working to increase voter turnout and to 

revamp their social media presence. A public relations email 

(senatepublicrelations@gmail.com) has been created for spread the word about upcoming 

events and for club and organizations to send in their flyers. Chair Richardson said they 

are working to better attract students while tabling through various interactives.  

 

Chair Richardson concluded her report and yielded the floor back to President Sarhan. 
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Student Affairs 

   

President Sarhan yielded the floor to Chairwomen Bulgia for the Student Affairs 

committee report. 

 

Chair Bulgia first announced that the results from the Weekend Dining Survey, and 

that they were very negative overall, with students indicating that they would benefit from 

more options on the weekends. Senator Macwan has been working throughout the semester 

with the shuttle system. The results from the Chris Guapp Survey about a 7:45am shuttle.  

 

Chair Bulgia yielded her time to Senator Macwan. 

 

Senator Macwan said that he met with Mike Sullivan and Denise O’Neil regarding the 

7:45am shuttle that would benefit students living in the Chris Guapp housing. The results 

of the survey did not reveal the need for a 7:45am shuttle. Senator Macwan then stated that 

next semester there will be dining options at the Chris Guapp housing location. He then 

announced that the request to move the passenger shelters from the top of Lot 1 and North 

Lot to stops one and two of North Lot has been approved.  

 

Senator Macwan yielded his time back to Chair Bulgia. 

 

Chair Bulgia then stated that Senator Macwan will be meeting with auxiliary services at 

3:00pm to discuss an accountability system within the shuttle service so no students are 

late for class because of the shuttles. She then explained that Senator Guilietti has been 

working with Information Technology and the Tutoring Center to construct an online 

tutoring center, about which he will send out a survey during the Spring semester. Chair 

Bulgia then said that she and Senator Qadiri successfully met with Christie Costa and Joe 

Lizza from the Campus Center Operations to discuss if the Get Centered programming 

could budget for events on the weekends.  

Chair Bulgia then announced that Senator Marouf has been appointed to the 

Parking Committee this past month and will begin research on parking citations and will 

be exploring the possibility of adding new exits to the overflow lot onto Vera King Farris 

Drive. Senator Marouf is also researching new events to reach out to students and to hear 

their concerns.  

 

Chair Bulgia concluded her report and yielded the floor to President Sarhan. 

 

Announcements/Comments from the Senators: 

 

President Sarhan opened the floor to the Senators. 

 

Chairman Moore stated that on behalf of the Womens’ Gender and Sexuality Center, he 

would like to ask the Senators to sign legislator cards for the refunding of family planning 

in New Jersey. The cards will be sent to state legislators by the Womens’ Gender and 

Sexuality Center. They would like at least 500 cards sent out by the end of the campaign. 
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Senator Macwan then announced that he had an ITAB (Informational Technology 

Advisory Board) meeting to discuss a new program in place of the current CAPP program. 

He also stated that the Stockton University website is being upgraded, there will be faster 

internet at Seaview and all of Stockton’s other external sites, and that Comcast online 

streaming is available for Stockton Students. He then asked the Senators for any input about 

informational technology.  

Vice President Dambroski then expressed her appreciation for the dedication of the 

Senators, and that she looks forward to next semester. She thanked all the Senators that 

will be graduating.  

 

Vice President Dambroski yielded her time back to President Sarhan. 

 

President Sarhan thanked Jeff Wakeman and Craig Stambaugh for their dedication. She 

then thanked Dean Pedro Santana for his support and presence at every meeting.  

 

Announcements/Comments from the Public:  

 

President Sarhan opened the floor to the public. 

 

Jeff Wakeman announced that there are about twenty-five clubs that are still outstanding 

for their rosters, and that the Osprey Hub software system is online but has not been 

released. He then stated that the Get Involved Fair will take place on January 31st and 

February 1st, as it has been pushed back because of officer training on January 28th to learn 

the new software system. He also mentioned that club advisor training will occur on 

January 27th.  

 

Craig Stambaugh then thanked the Student Senate for a great semester, and reminded the 

Senators of their authority and representation within various committees on campus.  

 

Dean Santana commended the Senators on their work, their professionalism, and their 

commitment. He expressed his best wishes for the end of the semester. He acknowledged 

and awarded Zachary Olden and James Massaro for outstanding dedication and service to 

the Stockton University Student Senate as they will both graduate this semester.  

 

President Sarhan announced that the next full Senate meeting will take place on Tuesday 

January 31st, 2017 at 4:30 PM in the Board of Trustees Room. 

 

Adjournment 

 

President Sarhan stated that the meeting was adjourned at 544: PM. 
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President’s Report to the Stockton Community: 

January 31st, 2017 

 

Welcome back everyone! This semester we are jumping right into some exciting 

projects, events and campaigns! First, I would like to emphasize the importance of unity 

and inclusivity during this difficult time in our nation. Whether you are an immigrant, 

refugee, or Muslim American know that you are welcome here. You are what make us a 

beautiful and diverse nation. We stand in solidarity with our Stockton community 

members who are impacted by the recent executive orders. In light of this, please join us 

for a Rally on Monday February 6th from 1-2 pm in the Campus Center Grand Hall. The 

Bias Free Campaign that I have been working on with other campus partners is in its final 

stages. I’d like to thank Dr. Kesselman for inviting me to the Senior Leadership Council 

(SLC) on Thursday, Jan. 26th to present the campaign we initiated. I am deeply 

appreciative of the administrations’ immediate support in helping us make this a reality. I 

look forward to releasing the final product to you all and the student body. Thank you to 

everyone who attended the Woman’s March on Washington and to everyone who helped 

us organize such a successful and meaningful experience. 

I hope that each of you were able to attend the Dear World photoshoot today in 

the C-D atrium. The storytelling portion of the event will be this evening from 8-9 pm in 

the Campus Center Event room. I am proud that Senate was able to be a sponsor for an 

amazing project that has brought so many of us together. Thank you Dr. Santana, Amy 

Jones and the entire planning team for bringing this to Stockton! Tomorrow we will be 

hosting the third annual World Hijab Day at 6:30 pm in the Event Room. The mission of 

the event is to educate and foster awareness about the hijab and what it symbolizes for 

Muslim women. This annual event has been an opportunity for the campus community to 

shatter stereotypes and come together. I’d like to thank everyone who joined the MLK 

Day of Service project, bringing Joy and Toys to Syria. Along with other organizations, 

we will be collecting toys, as well as toiletries to send to refugees abroad during the 

months of February and March. Winter Training occurred this past weekend. As a team, 

we are always reflecting and evaluating on how we can continually better serve this 

student body and community. Let us know how we are doing, and what other 

improvements we can make to make your experience here at Stockton the absolute best. 

- Maryam Sarhan 

President of Stockton University Student Senate 
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Vice President’s Report to the Stockton Community: 

January 31st, 2017 

 

 Welcome back! Vice President Dambroski hopes that everyone had a long enough 

break and is ready to hit the ground running because the Student Senate definitely has! 

Recently, Vice President Dambroski has been finalizing “Borrow A Bike Initiative,” 

short term rental program, working with Brian Pluchino, we wanted to give a special 

shout out the SASI for granting us $10,000 to start up this short-term program. Bike racks 

will be posted in front of the Campus Center, North Lot, Lot 8 and the TRLC, students 

will have to sign out a bike number, students then can unlock the specific numbered bike 

via their device and Stockton log-in. Students can sign these out at A100 and 82-4, and 

the info desk as well! This program will be ready to gear up within the next two months. 

In addition to the Borrow A Bike Program, Vice President Dambroski has recently started 

up a new Program under the Students Helping Students Initiative, about “A Day of 

Wellness,” she hopes to partner with the Wellness Center’s Counseling Services in 

compliments of periodical yoga and meditation classes sometime during midterms! Keep 

your eyes peeled for that stress relieving day. Not only is mental health important, but 

maintaining it during this stressful and wonderful time of studying.  

The Inter Club Council meeting will be this, Thursday, February 2nd in Alton 

Auditorium from 4:30pm-6pm, some special advice for Osprey-hub and budget 

allocations for next year will be presented. We look forward to your necessary 

attendance.  

 

- Victoria Dambroski 
Vice President of Stockton University Student Senate 
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Committee Reports: 

Date: January 17th & January 24th, 2017 

Committee: Finance Committee 

Presiding:   Patton Solowey 

Members Present: Chris Dietrich 

Matthew Mamounis 

Nhi Tram 

Ryan Greene 

Members Absent:  Ryan Greene* 

Members Late:  None 

*Late/absent on January 17 

**Late/absent on January 24 

 

Agenda: 

The Supplemental Request below was brought to the Student Senate Vice 

President, Victoria Dambroski, for approval under the powers of the Student Senate 

Constitution. 

 

The Committee approved the Supplemental Request from Mock Trial in the 

amount of $1499.00 for the AMTA Regional Competition in Baltimore, Maryland. 

TC: $2037 CC: None PC: None Original Amount Requested: $2,037 

Motion Approved 3-0-0 

 

The current Supplemental fund is at approximately $32,599.60 (that is 

before the supplemental requests below that are going to be voted on today). If all 

supplemental requests go through the account will be $23,000.60. This includes the 

supplementals already approved by the Finance Committee and the Vice President. 
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The following supplementals require full senate approval. 

 

The Committee approved the Supplemental Request from Criminal Justice 

Society in the amount of $3,100.00 for the Annual Criminal Justice Conference in 

Kansas City, Missouri from March 22nd to the 25th 

TC: $5436.25 CC: $300 PC: $1075.00 Original Amount Requested: $4,067.28 

Motion Approved 4-0-0 

 

 

The Committee approved the Supplemental Request from the Asian Student 

Alliance in the amount of $5,000.00 for the ECAASU Conference in Raleigh, North 

Carolina from February 17th to the 19th. 

TC: $9357.40 CC: 2020.40 PC: 1920 Original Amount Requested: $5417.00 

Motion Approved 3-0-1 

 

 

Constitutional Amendment Suggestions 

Article V, Section 4, B2. The original reads as:  

“i. a senator who has previous executive board experience or 

ii. a senator who has had two full semesters on Senate, and attended all trainings 

during his or her term.” 

 

Suggestion for amendment: “i. a senator who has previous executive board experience or 

ii. a senator who has had one full semester on Senate, and attended all trainings 

during his or her term.” 
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Date:    January 17th & January 24th, 2017 

Committee:   Academic Affairs Committee  

Presiding:   Brian Moore, Jr.  

Members Present:  Leighanna Ritter 

   Raniel Gernale  

   Christina Fischer 

   Chavonne Berry 

Members Absent:  Christina Fischer** 

Members Late: None 

Agenda: 

 The Academic Affairs Committee is happy to be back on campus for the Spring 

2017 semester and resume our work on the committee’s goals. Senator Ritter has set 

another meeting with Jason Babin regarding our goal to have a Stockton University ropes 

course after discussing the possible location and types of activities that would be placed in 

the course. Senator Berry has been in contact with the Stockton University Library to 

request the results of last semester’s leisure reading survey and to begin a library advisory 

board. Senator Gernale will be in contact with library representatives as well to help 

promote resources offered to students through the library. Library resources will be 

identified and made knowledgable to students by collaborating with the Public Relations 

committee to disseminate this information. Senator Fischer will be working on the 

possibility of attaching syllabi to course descriptions in the official course catalog. 

Attaching the syllabi to course descriptions will allow students to gain more insight on 

class expectations and requirements before enrolling.  

 

* Late/Absent on January 17, 2017 

** Late/Absent on January 24, 2017 
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Date:    January 17th & January 24th, 2017 

Committee:   Government Affairs Committee  

Presiding:   Stephanie Hanvey 

Members Present:  Maharshi Patel 

   Jahmir Ellis 

   Jaci Vece 

   Syeda Sanjidha  

Members Absent:  Jahmir Ellis** 

Members Late: None 

Agenda: 

 I would like formally congratulate Senator Sanjidah and Senator Vece for being a 

part of our Senate team! You both have already showed so much interest within this 

committee and I am excited to work on future projects with you! The Government Affairs 

committee has been working very closely with SSTV. We will be playing the final 

product at the ICC meetings February 2nd on Thursday 4:30-6, every committee on 

Student Senate will be featured. Pizza and Politics will be focused mostly on local 

government to educate our students about Galloway Township. Many students came out 

to our last discussion about the election and gave their opinions on Politics in the future. 

We are hoping for same turnout March 7th.  We want to make Pizza and Politics a 

monthly event to have students voice their opinion on Politics in today’s America and 

local government. Senator Patel will be reaching out to our local councilmen to come out 

and support the event.  

 

*Late/Absent on January 17, 2017 

** Late/Absent on January 24, 2017 

 

 

I have two amendments to present: 
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Section II Part B:Office Hours  
ORIGINAL: Each schedule time to be in Student Senate office for at least two hours 
each week that the Student Senate is in session and that classes are being held. If a 
Senator misses their scheduled office hours, he or she has seven days to make those 
office hours up, in addition to their regularly scheduled hours the following week. 
The Vice President may assign special events to count as make-up additional office 
hours. These events may not replace regularly schedule office hours.  
 

AMENDMENT:  
1. Student Senators shall complete office hours as outlined by the Executive Cabinet. 
2. The office hour requirements should not be more than 2 hours scheduled per 
week during the semester when classes are in session.  
3.   The option between these two hours could vary from tabling, attending events 
on campus, and scheduled office hours. 
 

SECTION III Part B 2ii : President  

ORIGINAL:  
B. The President must be: 

 

2. Either one of the following: 

i. a senator who has previous executive board experience or 

ii. a senator who has served at least one full semester on Student 

Senate  and attended all trainings during his or her current term. 

 

 

AMENDMENT:  
 

2. Either one of the following: 

i. a senator who has previous executive board experience or 

ii. a senator who has served at least two full semesters on Student 

Senate  and attended all trainings during his or her current term. 
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Date:    January 17th & January 24th    

Committee:   Public Relations Committee   

Presiding:   Viona Richardson 

Members Present: Deon Davis* 

   Thomas Lloyd 

   Monica O’Kane 

   Anna Toscano 

Members Absent:  Deon Davis* 

Members Late: None 

Agenda: 

 Welcome back to all students, faculty and staff! Public Relations is working 

diligently with the winter informer which will hopefully be done by the get involved fair. 

Student Senate Elections are fast approaching and I would like to remind everyone that 

all of the seats are up for reelection. Everyone, including senators planning to rerun, must 

attend one interest meeting on one of the following days, February 7th, 8th, 9th, 13th and 14th 

8 pm-10pm. The location for the February 7th interest meeting is in L-115 and the location 

for the meeting on the 8th is in L-112; the rest of the locations have not been approved yet 

however, there will be flyer circulated detailing the election timeline along with all 

relevant information. We will also be having a Wing Night on February 16th 8pm-10pm in 

the coffee house. We would also like to make a note to everyone that we will be utilizing 

our social media outlets once more, so I would like everyone to follow our twitter 

@ospreysenate, the instagram @ospreysenate and like our facebook page, Stockton 

Student Senate. In addition, if any organization needs help making a flyer, you would like 

to collaborate on an event or just be featured or have a shout out feel free to email, 

senatepublicrelations@gmail.com. Lastly, we would like to remind everyone that the 

Interclub Council Meeting is on February 2nd, 4:30-6pm. Light refreshments will be served 

and I hope to see everyone there! 

 

*Late/Absent on January 17, 2017 

** Late/Absent on January 24, 2017 
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Date:    January 24th  

Committee:   Student Affairs Committee  

Presiding:   Katie Coburn 

Members Present:  Jeremy Macwan 

   Camillo Giuletti 

   Rawan Maarouf 

   Quadratullah Qadiri 

Members Absent:  None 

Members Late: None 

Agenda: 

Katie Coburn is the new Student Affairs Chair and she is so excited to work with 

this committee. Katie and Jeremy are going to be setting up a meeting with Mike Sullivan 

to discuss possible changes to Laurel Lane because of some safety concerns that have 

been brought to our attention. Jeremy is also still working closely with the shuttle 

services, and is doing a fantastic job. He was also recently added to the ITAB committee 

to talk about student’s computer and technology needs. Katie and Rawan are going to be 

working on revamping the Questions and Concerns form, so students have an easy way to 

express their opinions and ideas for Stockton to the Student Senate. Rawan is also going 

to be researching other ways to increase communication between the students and the 

senate. Quad is going to be helping to make changes to the GoPortal by working with a 

team that is decided to the layout portion of these changes. Camillo has been working on 

creating a survey for the online tutoring program on which should be out soon. This 

semester the Student Affairs Committee is going to be researching and possibly 

implementing a School Spirit Day to increase school spirit. 

 

 

*Late/Absent on January 17, 2017 

** Late/Absent on January 24, 2017 

 


